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    THE PADRE PONDERS  ~ THOUGHTS FROM THE REV. ALLAN BELTON 

Dear Friends: 

 

     For hundreds of years the Christian Church has set aside the six weeks before Easter and 

designated them the season of Lent.  It may be said that the purpose of this particular sea-

son is to give Christians an opportunity to recall the consequences of sin and receive the 

assurances of being loved by God in Jesus Christ.  It also gives us another opportunity to 

tell people in our communities about the central beliefs of the Christian faith - that the life, 

death, and resurrection of the Son of God bring the forgiveness of our sins and the hope of 

life everlasting 
 

 If that message is taken out of Christianity, what remains is merely a shell.  The 

message of Lent may be found in the words of St. Paul: "Christ died for our sins in accord-

ance with the scriptures." (1 Cor. 15:3)  And mark the words of Jesus: "I came that they 

might have life, and have it abundantly." (Jn 10:10)  Lent is a time to bring this message 

into sharper focus. 
 

 However, as the readings for the First Sunday in Lent remind us, it is likely that as 

we go about trying to carry out our Lenten disciplines and maintain our focus on the prime 

message of Lent, we will face any number of diversions  and temptations. We will need a 

heightened awareness of them in order to avoid being seduced by them.  We will need 

those continuing reminders that can assist us in sticking to the path that has been the path of 

Jesus.  You might consider the following reminders. 
 

I can resist everything except temptation.  - Oscar Wilde 

 

Wherever God  

erects a house of prayer  

The devil always 

builds a chapel there; 

And ótwill be found 

upon examination 

The latter has the 

larger congregation.  - Daniel Defoe 
 

The biggest temptation is to settle for too little. - Thomas Merton 

 

Most people who fly from temptation leave a forwarding address. - Anonymous 
    

 Continues on page 3 



CHIT CHAT WITH MARY PAT 

          Mary Pat DeLambo, RN, BSN, MEd  Community Wellness Coordinator 
     Please contact me at email address: mdelambo@laurellake.org or my cell 

 phone 1-330-356-2559.  I am available by appointment to meet with you.. 

Check out my new website: www.cwchudson.weebly.com 

Upcoming Events 

 

Blood Pressure Screening  2016 

By appointment & in Parish Hall 

April 10;August 14 & November 13 

 

Lunch and Learn: Feb. 18, 2016 

12:00 ï 1:00 PM 

Parish Hall 

Topic: FallProof 

Jill Rango 

Certified Balance & Mobility Instructor 

 

 

Weekly Wellness Tips & Website 

Contact Mary Pat to be added to email list or 

go to :http://parishnursehudson.weebly.com/ 

 

Contact Mary Pat for information  

on yoga, fitness, and stress reduction  

classes being offered at St. Maryôs. 

 

FALL PREVENTION 
According to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, an older adult is treated in a hos-

pital emergency room for a fall every 18 seconds.   Falls are the leading cause of injury and 

deaths among older adults in the United States today.  The remarkable thing is that most falls 

are preventable.  Experts recommend: 

 

1. A physical activity regimen with balance, strength training, and flexibility components 

2. A fall risk assessment by a health professional 

3. An evaluation f the home environment  for safety 

 I hope you can join me Thursday, Feb. 18th to learn more tips to improve your balance and prevent falls.   

Jill Rango, certified balance and mobility instructor, will be our Lunch and Learn presenter.   You will also learn about Fall-

ProofÊ classes that she will be offering to the public at Laurel Lake Retirement Community beginning on March 8th.  

 FallProof is a structured, progressive exercise program designed to give you the tools, in a safe environment, to re-

duce your risk of falling.  This program was recognized by the National Council on Aging as one of the ñseven exemplary 

model programs in the United States promoting healthy aging and improved quality of life.ò  One of the greatest results of 

the program has been an increased sense of confidence, which has caused participants to be more active, creating increased 

mobility, strength, and interest in more activity.  You do not have to have fallen in order to participate!  In fact, this class is 

designed for active community dwelling older adults who are proactive and want to take control of their own health and 

safety. Call Jill Rango, Certified Balance and Mobility instructor, at 330-655-1781 for more information about the class. 

February is American Heart Month 

Source:  www.healthfinder.gov 

 

You can make healthy changes to lower your risk of developing heart disease. Controlling and 

preventing risk factors is also important for people who already have heart disease. To lower 

your risk: 

¶ Watch your weight. 

¶ Quit smoking and stay away from secondhand smoke. 

¶ Control your cholesterol and blood pressure. 

¶ If you drink alcohol, drink only in moderation. 

¶ Get active and eat healthy 

mailto:mdelambo@laurellake.org
http://parishnursehudson.weebly.com/
http://www.healthfinder.gov


The Padre Ponders continued from page 1 
 

Bell, book, and candle shall not drive me back 

When gold and silver becks me to come on. - William Shakespeare, King John 
 

He said not: ñThou shalt not be troubled-thou shalt not be tempted-thou shalt not be distressedò.  But he said: ñThou 

shalt not be overcomeò. - Julian of Norwich 
 

    Temptations are the stumbling blocks that fill the wilderness that has a place in each of our lives.  As we struggle to 

work our way through this troublesome place, we might do well to remember the following prayer: 
 

     Father, our search for new life is our Lenten goal.  Give us your hand as we stumble, your light as we fall in dark-

ness, and new desire to find the life you foreshadowed in Jesus, your Son. Amen. 
 

 

Allan + 

 
 
 
 
 
Additional Thoughts on Lenté. 
 

The following is a prayer attributed to St. Benedict, and it has always seemed to me to be an appropriate reminder 
for us during the days of Lent. 
 

Almighty God 

Give us wisdom to perceive thee, 

Intellect to understand thee, 

Diligence to seek thee, 

Patience to wait for thee, 

Vision to behold thee, 

A heart to meditate upon thee, 

A life to proclaim thee. 

Amen. 
 

And the following might help keep the experience of Lent in perspective. 
 

LENT 

Wayne Saffen  from Second Season  (Fortress Press, 1973) 
 

 Lent is                                                            Lent is 

 Forty days till Easter                                     Taking sin seriously,  

 Not counting Sundays.                                 Taking life seriously, 

                                                                                   Taking death seriously,  

 Lent is actually                                             Taking everything seriously, 

 Six and a half weeks                                    Taking everything  

 Of very violet repentance                            More seriously 

 And very purple passion.                             Than usual. 
 

 Lent is                                                             Lent is 

 Watching a man go to his death                     Six more weeks 

 And not being able to stop it.                         Of shivering 

                                                                         In the cold. 

 Lent is 

 Helping send him                                           Lent is  

 To the cross.                                                    Not a very happy time. 

                                                                         But it is what 

 Lent is                                                             You have to go through 

 Not getting off                                                To get to Easter. 



From the Rt. Rev. Michael J. Curry, Presiding Bishop of the Episcopal Church: 

 

 Before the Jan. 14 vote, Episcopal Church Presiding Bishop Michael 

B. Curry told the primates gathering Jan. 11-15 in Canterbury, England, that 

the statement calling for the sanctions would be painful for many in the Epis-

copal Church to receive. 

 ñMany of us have committed ourselves and our church to being óa 

house of prayer for all people,ô as the Bible says, when all are truly welcome,ò 

Curry said in remarks he later made available to Episcopal News Service. 

 ñOur commitment to be an inclusive church is not based on a social 

theory or capitulation to the ways of the culture, but on our belief that the out-

stretched arms of Jesus on the cross are a sign of the very love of God reaching 

out to us all. While I understand that many disagree with us, our decision re-

garding marriage is based on the belief that the words of the Apostle Paul to 

the Galatians are true for the church today: All who have been baptized into 

Christ have put on Christ. There is no longer Jew or Gentile, slave or free, 

male or female, for all are one in Christ. 

 ñFor so many who are committed to following Jesus in the way of 

love and being a church that lives that love, this decision will bring real pain,ò he said. ñFor fellow disciples of Jesus 

in our church who are gay or lesbian, this will bring more pain. For many who have felt and been rejected by the 

church because of who they are, for many who have felt and been rejected by families and communities, our church 

opening itself in love was a sign of hope. And this will add pain on top of pain.ò 

 Curry told the primates that he was in no sense comparing his own pain to theirs, but ñI stand before you as 

your brother. I stand before you as a descendant of African slaves, stolen from their native land, enslaved in a bitter 

bondage, and then even after emancipation, segregated and excluded in church and society. And this conjures that 

up again, and brings pain. 

 ñThe pain for many will be real. But God is greater than anything. I love Jesus and I love the church. I am a 

Christian in the Anglican way. And like you, as we have said in this meeting, I am committed to ówalking togetherô 

with you as fellow primates in the Anglican family.ò 

 

And this from Bishop Curry in the Episcopal News Service: 

 

 Let me say a word about the meeting. 

 This is not the outcome we expected, and while we are disappointed, itôs important to remember that the 

Anglican Communion is really not a matter of structure and organization. The Anglican Communion is a network of 

relationships that have been built on mission partnerships; relationships that are grounded in a common faith; rela-

tionships in companion diocese relationships; relationships with parish to parish across the world; relationships that 

are profoundly committed to serving and following the way of Jesus of Nazareth by helping the poorest of the poor, 

and helping this world to be a place where no child goes to bed hungry ever. Thatôs what the Anglican Communion 

is, and that Communion continues and moves forward. 

 This has been a disappointing time for many, and there will be heartache and pain for many, but itôs im-

portant to remember that we are still part of the Anglican Communion. We are the Episcopal Church, and we are 

part of the Jesus Movement, and that Movement goes on, and our work goes on. And the truth is, it may be part of 

our vocation to help the Communion and to help many others to grow in a direction where we can realize and live 

the love that God has for all of us, and we can one day be a Church and a Communion where all of Godôs children 

are fully welcomed, where this is truly a house of prayer for all people. And maybe itôs a part of our vocation to 

help that to happen. And so we must claim that high calling; claim the high calling of love and faith; love even for 

those with whom we disagree, and then continue, and that we will do, and we will do it together. 

We are part of the Jesus Movement, and the cause of Godôs love in this world can never stop and will never be de-

feated. 

 

God love you. God bless you. And you keep the faith. And we move forward. 

Bishops Respond to the Recent Action of the Anglican Primates 



 

 

 

From the Rt. Rev. Mark Hollingsworth, Jr.: 

 

Today's statement from the Primates' meeting, while not entirely unex-

pected, is deeply disappointing to me, as I suspect it may be to many of you. 

In the same breath that it professes a "unanimous desire to walk together," it 

announced a decision "requiring that for a period of three years The Episco-

pal Church no longer represent [the Anglican Communion] on ecumenical 

and interfaith bodies, should not be appointed or elected to an internal 

standing committee and that while participating in the internal bodies of the 

Anglican Communion, they will not take part in decision making on any 

issues pertaining to doctrine or polity." 
 

As painful as this action is to many of us, it is, of course, nothing new to 

people of color, to the LGBT community, to countless ethnic and religious minorities, to those trapped in poverty, and 

to many others. To the privileged of our church, it may provide an introduction to the marginalization that is all too fa-

miliar to so many. 
 

My heart aches for those in our church who have found with us a welcome place after suffering exclusion and isolation 

elsewhere, only to hear now from those we call our Anglican "family," our sisters and brothers in Christ, all too famil-

iar words of dismissal. 
 

Even more does my heart ache for gay and lesbian Christians in those Anglican Provinces where they are daily dispar-

aged, degraded, and oppressed by a church that in some cases actively persecutes them in the name of the Jesus we 

know to love all, without exception. They, I suspect, understand better than any why our church has struggled so with 

issues of human sexuality and marriage equality, and perhaps today find in us companionship and hope. 
 

It is heartening to be part of a diocese that, in spite of differences as substantive and firmly held as those challenging 

our wider Communion, strives to make as much room for one another as we claim there is in the heart of God. I have 

every confidence that you will continue to pray for every leader in the Anglican Communion, and every communicant 

in each of their Provinces; that you will open your heart again and again to those whose convictions differ from your 

own; and that you will continue working to build a Communion that is not defined by lines of division, but by lines that 

encircle all of God's beloved. 
 

I encourage each of you to read the remarks of our Presiding Bishop, the Most Reverend Michael Bruce Curry, to his 

fellow Primates, reported in the article linked here:  

 http://episcopaldigitalnetwork.com/ens/2016/01/14/majority-of-primates-call-for-temporary-episcopal-church-

sanctions/ 

 

 

We are offering intermediate bridge lessons for 4 Sundays,  

Feb 14, 21, 28 and Mar 6 from 1-3pm, taught by Ginny Young. 

The first lesson will focus on responding to partner's opening bid; 

the second lesson will cover slam bidding. We will meet in the 

Choir Room in the Undercroft. Please email Debbie Sergi or call 

the office to register for the classes. debbiesergi@yahoo.com   

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001O-6lAB_ye3XTYRPpCZWJz1XC8O4a6ebx4dj3zUHAKhEplEWgu3lbcKGBNemDaSsOS4uVqEZjl2V141TEaApNi0tpS9iGgCxjEmfowDPqDMcNgm31iQg8qsH3cj9vMRqv71C7tp4Qvlxtd8kG6prj9Ibd7BdyYnMvQRbWktwfIi6Jksma4dhFW91snTWJveV_SSS2hjnadkdn2_SWkRG-nWIMO57cCqPiYFZX
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001O-6lAB_ye3XTYRPpCZWJz1XC8O4a6ebx4dj3zUHAKhEplEWgu3lbcKGBNemDaSsOS4uVqEZjl2V141TEaApNi0tpS9iGgCxjEmfowDPqDMcNgm31iQg8qsH3cj9vMRqv71C7tp4Qvlxtd8kG6prj9Ibd7BdyYnMvQRbWktwfIi6Jksma4dhFW91snTWJveV_SSS2hjnadkdn2_SWkRG-nWIMO57cCqPiYFZX
mailto:debbiesergi@yahoo.com


Andrew Van Buren 
Ordained to the Priesthood on November 22, 2015 
St. Johnôs Episcopal Church, Clifton Springs, New York 

 

Son of George and Chris Van Buren 
Congratulations! 

 

An Adult Forum with the Rev. Gay Jennings 

President of the House of Deputies 
 

     On January 31st we will welcome the Rev. Gay Jennings as the preacher at the 8 and 10:30 services.  Gay has 

also said that she would be happy to host a forum between services to talk about what is happening in the Episcopal 

Church, especially at the national level. 
 

     As President of the House of Deputies, Gay guides one of the worldôs largest democratic bodies as this house 

meets at General Convention.  Before Gay was elected president of this body, she was a many-time deputy repre-

senting the Diocese of Ohio.  She has served the diocese as Canon to the Ordinary (assistant to the bishop) and the 

diocesan deployment officer, the post now held by Percy Grant.  In addition, Gay was nominated for bishop in the 

Diocese of Virginia. 
 

     Gay is highly respected throughout the Church for her knowledge about the life of the Church and her ability to 

communicate and lead people in constructive ways.  She is incredibly busy and we are fortunate to have her as our 

guest on the 31st. 

Episcopal Church Women 
are offering a Lenten Study Series  

Growing a Rule of Life 
 

All are Welcome! 

Thursdays beginning Feb. 11th at 11:00 AM in Parish Hall 

Free books are available in Marilyn Hansenôs mailbox just outside 

the main office. 



Christ Church Episcopal-First Presbyterian Church of Hudson Joint Service 

 

     On Sunday, January 10th Christ Church and First Presbyterian held their first Sunday joint service.  The congrega-

tions were energetic and enthusiastic as the two churches blended elements of each tradition.  A first was the offering 

of both wine and grape juice at the time of communion.  To assist people in the congregation in knowing what was 

going on in each element of the service, there was a two-page series of notes explaining the place of each element 

within the service and some of the history and tradition surrounding it. 

     The Rev. Sue Roseman preached an excellent and well received sermon focusing on the baptism of Jesus while The 

Rev. Allan Belton presided over the Eucharistic liturgy.  Liturgists from First Presbyterian and a Eucharistic Minister 

from Christ Church assisted in the administration of communion. 

      After the service, during coffee hour, the two congregations mingled freely and stayed longer than is generally the 

case. 

      Finally, as people left the service, there was a real sense of joy, and more people than I could count expressed the 

sentiment that it took far too long for us to do this and that we should do it more frequently.  

 
Inquirerôs Class 

 

     Participants in the inquirer process met on January 3rd, and after discussion of what we would be cover-

ing, the decision was made to move the beginning of the classes to April 3rd.  So, for those who wish to be 

confirmed, to be received into this branch of Christôs church, to renew their baptismal vows, or to simply 

learn more about our Episcopal tradition, we will begin meeting on Sunday, April 3rd, at 9 AM in the li-

brary.  Classes will end on May 8th.  The proposed date for confirmation at a neighboring parish is June 

20th. 
 

     Please let Father Belton know if you would like to join the class. 

 

 

 

 

On February 14th, the first Sunday in Lent, 

we will be an adult forum focusing on Karen Armstrongôs book 

In the Beginning.   
It is available at Amazon in the Kindle version.   

It is also available through Barnes and Noble, along with the Nook edition. 

 

In the Beginning ï A study of Genesis 

Sundays ï February 14 ï March 20 

9 AM in the library 

 

 

 

 

Sending homemade brownies to Christ Church college students and mem-

bers of the military for Valentineôs Day has become a tradition at Christ 

Church. This year we will be bringing home baked brownies to the church 

and packing them for mailing on Saturday, February 6 at 9:30 AM. There 

are boxes of brownie mix and sign up sheets for bakers and packers in the office if you 

would like to help. Please let the office know the addresses of college students and 

members of the military.  

Contact Lucy Kistler if you have any questions: 330-995-0449. 

 

 

http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages.aspx?keywords=inquiry&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl,ca

